
Dear Parents of our wonderful Cast: 

 

First we would like to Thank You for letting us spend this time with your children.  All the children have been 

wonderful, polite, and respectful of others.  We can’t believe our time with them is almost over. 

 

Here are some things to consider for the next coming week, this is a crazy busy time and can be somewhat 

confusing…. 

 

Our awesome Director, will have so much going on, and she wants to be able to work with our cast… that is why us 

producers are here, if you need anything or have a question, please do not hesitate to contact one of us (Marci or 

Haley)! 

 

Rehearsals/Costumes 

This cannot be stressed enough, the last few Rehearsals our EXTREMELY important.  Please Please contact a 

Producer if there is an issue.  We will try and stick to the schedule, however, there is always a chance that we will 

go over on time, if it looks like we will be going over, we will send out a remind to let you know, so that you are 

not just sitting around waiting for us. 

 

All costume pieces are due on Monday!!  Once they are at ICC they will STAY at ICC.  That means shoes as well!!  

So come Monday, they need to make sure they are not wearing the shoes that need to stay at ICC!  Also, rehearsals 

are “CLOSED”!  Parents are asked to not come and sit and watch the rehearsal!  Please give us the opportunity to 

get all the kinks out, and make the show a wonderful show. We are doing this for you, the parents and the public, 

we want you to be amazed on opening night!  There will be a photographer there to take pictures during Dress 

Rehearsals.  Those pictures are made available to you. 

 

Break-A-Leg’s 

There will be a table in the back at ICC for Break-A-Leg gifts.  For those of you new to ICST, a Break-A-Leg gift 

is just usually a small token to show what a wonderful job the cast member did, and to wish them the best.  This is 

not mandatory, these can be for your cast member, or if your cast member wants to give them to others.  Some 

people give flowers, candy, toys, balloons, etc…   

 

Snacks 

This last week will be hectic, and some longer hours.  If your child would like to bring in snacks that would be fine, 

there will be one room that they will be able to keep this stuff in.  Please keep in mind when purchasing snacks, 

they will be wearing their costumes, please avoid items that will “Stain” or be “Messy,” for example, 

Cheetos/Cheese Balls and Red or Colorful Drinks should be a BIG NO NO! 

 

If you would like to donate snacks to share that would be great!  There are approximately 40 children in our cast!  

Individual wrapped items would be preferred.  Small bottles of water, Caprisuns, etc…  Please contact Marci and 

let her know if you would like to bring snacks in!  Thank You!! 

 

Backstage 

Backstage is off limits to parents, family members, friends, and guests.  The area we use to get the cast ready for 

stage is not very big therefore we need to limit the amount of people that are around.  We are getting kids in 

costumes, finalizing makeup and hair, and running all over the place, it looks a little chaotic, so we ask that after 

your drop off your cast member you leave them to us, we will take care of them.  There will be opportunity for 

family members and other guests to see your child AFTER the performance.  That is the time to “Take Pictures,” 

give hugs, and say “Thank You”!  There will be a roped off area that Parents and guests are asked to “Not Cross”! 

 

Thank you again, for letting us spend this time with your child!  We have really enjoyed watching all of them!  

Please Contact a Producer if you have any questions, comments, or issues at all!! 

 

Marci Horning         Haley Hinthorn 

719/252-9351         620-870-9217 


